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With the help of $1.3 million in low-cost financing from the Primary Care Development Corp., Premium Health Inc. announced on April 18 that it is developing a health center to serve residents of the Borough Park, Kensington and Flatbush sections of Brooklyn. The 5,000-square-foot center, located at 620 Foster Ave., will offer care for children and adults, including reproductive health services. Premium Health chose its location because those Brooklyn neighborhoods are medically underserved. An estimated 10,000 residents have an unmet need for primary care. Premium Health is a nonprofit affiliated with Lutheran Family Health Centers. The center opened weeks ago, but is not yet up to full operational capacity. When it is, it expects to have a full-time staff of 15 serving 4,000 patients annually.

